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Council Direction: 

That Report TOE02009(b) respecting Delegated Authority to Temporarily Close Roads for 
Special Events, be tabled until an information report regarding the timing of communication 
and notification to Ward Councillors comes before the Public Works Committee. 

Information: 

A concern regarding the timing of notifications of Special Event closures to Councillors was 
raised.  

Roads are routinely closed for a number of different reasons including annual special 
events, film productions and construction or maintenance projects. Notification of these 
temporary road closures are added to the City of Hamilton website, and emailed 
approximately two weeks in advance to an internal and external distribution list and the 
affected area Councillors. 

As part of the procedure for the pending Delegated Authority to Temporarily Close Roads 
for New Events, Corridor Management will communicate with the area Councillor(s) on any 
“new” special event related temporary road closures as soon as staff are made aware at the 
Special Event Advisory Team meeting prior to SEAT approval.   

The SEAT Committee will continue to email their weekly Special Event Listing to all 
members of council.  Capital construction related closures are discussed with the respective 
Councillors during semi-annual capital projects reviews, and as needed. Corridor 
Management will also ensure that all temporary road closures will continue to be 
communicated to the area councillor(s) approximately two weeks before the closure takes 
place. 


